From: Linda Gale [mailto:lgale@nteu.org.au]
Sent: Wednesday, 5 April 2017 12:18 PM

To: AMOD; Chambers - Johns C

Cc: Ken McAlpine; Pill, Stuart; Silvapulle, Stephen; 'catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au'; Anthony Odgers; dcolley@aeufederal.org.au; Mark Perica; 'Michael Butler'; Nick Ruskin; Monroe, John

Subject: AM2015/6 - NTEU submissions on amended Professional Employees' Award draft (MFI 153)

Dear Associate

At the hearing of final oral submissions in this matter on 30 March 2017, Mr Ruskin for AAMRI presented documents which were marked as "MFI53", which were final proposed revised terms for the *Professional Employees Award 2010* (PEA).

The Commission extended to the NTEU the opportunity to make any additional comments in relation to those draft documents. Our submissions are brief:

At paragraphs 10.26-10.35 of the NTEU's Submissions of 3 March 2017 dealing only with research institutes, NTEU set out the consequences of the proposed coverage of the *medical research industry* for employees who might otherwise be covered by the *Miscellaneous Award 2010*.

NTEU submits that while the revisions set out in MFI53 have removed the express reference to a *medical research industry* it still appears that the PEA would be an award which applied to an industry – the industry of medical research institutes – and would therefore not solve the problems set out in the NTEU's earlier submissions.

Please bring these submissions to the attention of the Full Bench.

Yours sincerely,

Linda Gale

Senior Industrial Officer

Ph 03 9254 1910 Fax 03 9254 1915

Mobile 0414 857 392

